Newsletter July 11
Hi Folks, sorry there has not been a newsletter lately. This is mainly due to the fact that we have all been rather busy…. This is just a brief one and normal service will resume shortly.

Northrepps Aero Club/Flying school   As you are all aware, the school has gone. Smiffy has upgraded to a QFI/G.R Examiner and has taken on training on behalf of the Aero Club. He is now the CFI and can also stamp logbooks etc.. Many of the students moved elsewhere to complete their licenses and he is steadily building up some new ones. It is hoped that before summer is over, we will have another 3-axis machine and Anthony Preston will be back instructing on that….. more on this later or see our website.
Resident aircraft  There have been a few changes and some are up for sale. Gary Omar has acquired a Jabiru and the Tanarg has changed ownership and has moved away whilst the new owner learns to drive it…..

We are getting an increase in “Hangar Rash”  If you have to move some aircraft to get to yours, can you please be more careful….you would not like it if yours was damaged. In future, if we catch people being careless, we will fine them….You have been warned……

The Airshow Season  this is now in full swing along with lots of Fly-ins….

Please read the Notams before you venture further afield. The basic info on Notams is available on our website and there is a list below  of useful sites and contact numbers…… please check before a cross country or risk a trip to court…..
www.ais.org.uk
www.skydemonlight.com
www.raf.mod.uk/reds
www.nats.co.uk  or www.flyontrack.co.uk        If, like me, you are still pretty much in the ‘stone age’ there is also: freephone 0500 354 802 

Airfields old and new…. Sadly there are several airfields under threat, some under Closure Notices and a sprinkle of new ones….. here are just a few: Going : Plymouth and Bristol(Filton) and Lyneham
       Under threat: Enstone

       Gone: Bembridge
       New: (new) Sandown and Lee-on-Solent….BN Aircraft have taken on  both  and are currently offering a package if you wish to visit both sites. It also seems that following major problems, including Police objections to both the event and an alcohol license for the ‘Spamfield’ event due to clashing with the pop festival….. they(the organisers) are seeking a new venue..

Also note that following an ongoing war between Easyjet and both Luton and Stanstead, they are moving several flights to Southend. Following a huge investment from the Stobart Group, this site has expanded, had a makeover and will now be very busy. You are advised to ponder this if you are in transit to the south coast…..

The 2012 Games…many of you are aware if the insane airspace closure due next year….The CEO of AOPA recently stated that “The legacy of the games will be one of broken companies, closed airfields, jobless instructors and redundant engineers unless the Home Office lift this stifling ban” For once even the CAA agree that it is bonkers. It covers some 4,900 sq miles and will see some of the oldest airfields and clubs fold. No flying machines are exempt and places like The London Gliding Club at Dunstable will be hit hard. The penalty for infringement is 10years, no if’s no buts…… Unhappy???! You could do worse than write to your MP
Events: We have our Vintage Aircraft Fly-in over 02/03 July       and then it will be ‘All Hands on Deck’ for our Annual Charity Event on 23 July. This event will have a Western theme and of course anyone attending will be well advised to ‘dress for the day’. It goes without saying, that there will be catering, a licensed bar(most important) and extra Loo’s. There will be displays by model aircraft, Paramotors and Hovercraft amongst other surprises. This comes on the back of our Microlight and Foot-launch week. 

As we rattle into August, it means Carnival time with Cromer from 13-19             August. Watch Out , The Red Arrows will be  about on  the Wednesday   and Notams will apply for this and the usual Parachute drops on both the Tuesday and Wednesday. The jump plane WILL OPERATE from HERE and assume it will as usual be the Cessna Caravan…
The Model club has been really busy and are flying most days. They have several new members who are made aware of other activities on site.

The Paramotor boys have also been busy. Several went off to the Nationals, Chilly did well, but as usual, the French with better(training) weather, top of the range gear and huge sponsorship ,came out on top. Several have been flying but some have also found a site closer to Norwich that they can use unrestricted during the week which means they can fly until sunset unlike here. Members are reminded not to fly over the farm yard and to be careful when the models are flying.
There will be more in the next news but in the meantime, you can check the members page on the website and don’t forget to also check the Sales/wants section that is proving a great success, it is open to the world and is Free…..

STOP PRESS: It seems that Enstone has been saved from being built on, at least for the time being.. 

And finally, if you have not flown here lately, our old home has been re-opened. Grass cut, numbers painted and windsock displayed. It is strictly PPR……so, be aware just in case someone does try and use it……

Thanks to all our regular band of merry helpers…..

Happy landings,    Chris and the team 
